

**District 36 Monthly Group Conscience Meeting
January 8, 2024**

1. Attendance: Jeff C (GSR Bridge St.), Kim W (GSR There is a Solution) with guest Lorraine, Craig Y (GSR Some Are Sicker Than Others), James O (GSR Hershey Nooner), Norm S (GSR West Shore Area), Carrie B (GSR There's More to Life) with guest AGSR Megan S, Dana S (GSR Dillsburg Group), Louis J (GSR 19th St), Heather L (GSR Women's BB Study) with guest Chrystal M, Jessi G (GSR BB East), Joe B (GSR Happy Destiny), Joe D (GSR Rebellion Dogs), Andy (Fellowship House Chair), Amanda G (GSR BB Study West), Irena R (GSR Out of the Dark), Sam S (GSR Young People's) with AGSR Nicole G
2. Opened at 6:32 pm with Declaration of Unity
3. Introductions, Summaries, and Actions
 - a. Carrie (TMTL) - Summary - had elections for home group; New Women's meeting starting on Saturday February 3rd at 6:00 pm
 - b. Irena (Out of the Dark group) - Anniversary brunch after the meeting on January 14th
4. Monthly Tradition
 - a. Tradition 1: Joe D.
5. Officer Reports
 - a. Officer-at-Large (OAL) Josh B. - no report
 - b. Secretary Chelsea T.
 - i. Minutes are typically sent out within the week. They are also posted on aaharrisburg.org. Please contact me with any questions, concerns, or corrections.
 - c. Treasurer Ben S.
 - i. See attached report
 - d. ADCM Andy H.
 - i. Attending multiple events this upcoming month.
 - e. DCM Neill D.
 - i. See attached report
 - ii. March 10th is the next Area quarterly meeting, time and location TBD
 - iii. D36 is registration personnel for June 8th Mini-Assembly: Doors open at 8, Registration at 9; TBD location but it is in District 42
 - iv. See tentative agenda items (will be finalized later this month)
 - v. Harrisburg Bid for PENNSCYPAA asked for a letter of recommendation (reviewed) and suggestions given
6. Subcommittee Reports
 - a. Archives (Irena - chair, Jeff - Archivist)
 - i. Next meeting Wednesday January 10th. Still organizing material.
 - b. Finance (James - chair)
 - i. Met before district to discuss budgets - budget projections reviewed.
 1. Motion to approve budget, passed
 - c. Workshop (Rachel - chair, not present)
 - d. Structure (Carrie B - chair)
 - i. Met on December 28th

- ii. Do grammatical errors need submission forms? Does every GSR have a copy of the structure manual? Who has original copy to edit?
 - iii. Grammatical changes can be updated without form: make the changes, make a motion at group conscience and then approved at group conscience
 - e. Splits: No chair - No Report
- 7. Liaison Reports
 - a. Harrisburg Area Intergroup (Josh B - OAL)
 - i. West Shore Area group has hotline for February
 - ii. AA World Services is providing discounts (10%) for literature - intergroup is ordering but the discount will not be relayed to the groups
 - iii. Corrections needs help! Dauphin Co Men's, Perry Co; SCI Camp Hill opening meetings starting January 10th
 - iv. New Al-Anon liaison present at IG
 - b. Bridging the Gap (Chris B)
 - i. 3 people connected this month
 - ii. Looking to collaborate with public information to set-up a table at conferences, will compile a list to attend
 - c. PENNSCYPAA Bid (Ken S. not present, Jessi G presenting)
 - i. NYE dance was well attended
 - ii. Next event is pancake breakfast, Saturday January 27th 9-12:00 at First Christian Church in Lemoyne (Speaker is Glenn S), flyer on sobriety news
 - iii. PENNSCYPAA is May 31st-June 2nd 2024 at Eastern University, pre-registration is available online
 - d. NERAASA (Lorraine W.)
 - i. Zoom meeting on January 19th for Registration subcommittee
 - ii. Next meeting at the lodge on January 27th
 - iii. Make sure you register if you volunteer!
- 8. Old business
 - a. None
- 9. New business
 - a. Tradition 2: Louis J.
 - b. Concept 2: Irena R.
- 10. Monthly concept
 - a. Concept 1: Andy (ADCM)
- 11. Closed meeting at 7:48 pm with Responsibility Declaration
- 12. Next district meeting is February 12, 2024 @ 6:30 pm
- 13. Attachments
 - a. Treasurer Report
 - b. DCM Report
 - c. Tentative list for agenda items